AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 27th day of April, 2011

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor                                             
      


        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Absent:
        George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman       

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

Supervisor Booth said Councilman Woolsey is representing the Town of Newburgh at a Fire Bureau Meeting and will be joining us later this evening. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Anthony Zambrotta from Orange Lake led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additions or deletions to this agenda.
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve this audit in the amount of $905,942.58 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
5.
CODE ENFORCEMENT: Part Time Zoning Enforcement

Supervisor Booth said Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, has informed him that Alex Csorba has submitted his resignation effective June 24, 2011. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize Gerald Canfield to start the hiring process for a part time Zoning Enforcement Officer. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
6.
FLEET MAINTENANCE:


A. 
Marked Police Vehicle Emergency Package Bid


James LaColla, Head Mechanic, came before the Town Board. He is requesting to set a bid date for the purchase and installation of emergency equipment. Mr. LaColla said any of the equipment on the replacement vehicles that can be reused will be.  


Councilman Woolsey arrived at 7:12 p.m.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to set a bid opening date for the installation of emergency equipment packages for 4 Crown Victoria Police Cars, 1 Chevrolet Impala unmarked and 1 Chevrolet Tahoe for May 18, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Class 8 Single Axle Accessories Package: Schedule Bid Date


Mr. LaColla said a bid date is needed for a plow and sander dump body accessory for a class eight truck. The truck will be purchased from State Contract. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to set a bid date of May 25, 2011 at 10:00 am for the Class 8 Single Axle Accessories Package Bid. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the new truck will have a standard or automatic transmission.


Mr. LaColla said the new truck will have an automatic transmission. 


Councilman Woolsey asked to sit down with the Town Supervisor and the Highway Superintendent to discuss a type of plow and the adjustment of the plow that would benefit the Town roads instead of creating damage to them.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
  SUPERVISOR: Standard Work Day and Reporting Resolution


Supervisor Booth said the Municipal Controller periodically requires Towns to pass a Standard Work Day Resolution for reporting the days worked by Officials to the New York State and Local Employees’ Retirement System. The time keeping system records or activities maintained and submitted are as follows:



Title



Standard Work Day


Town Supervisor


8 Hours



Town Board Members

6 Hours each


Town Clerk



8 Hours



Receiver of Taxes


8 Hours



Town Justices



6 Hours each


Supervisor Booth said this Resolution does not include Councilman Woolsey, Councilwoman Greene or Councilman Bello because they are already using the retirement system. This Resolution will be valid for a maximum of eight years. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Standard Work Day Resolution for Employees RS 2418 for the Town of Newburgh Location Code 30448. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the Board Members include the Planning and Zoning Boards.


Supervisor Booth replied that the Zoning and Planning Boards are not members of the Retirement System. Mr. Booth also said a Resolution for the appointed officials should be resubmitted in January 2012. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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8.
  ZONING:


  A.
Code Amendment for Lot Line Changes


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said the present procedures for the application, review and approval of all alterations of the lines or dimensions of lots as subdivisions are burdensome. The purpose of this local law is to provide for a less burdensome procedure for the application and the review and approval of alterations of lot lines. The procedures set forth in this local law will be utilized by the Planning Board to determine whether an application for the alteration of lot lines or dimensions may be approved as a Lot Line Change or a subdivision under the Town of Newburgh Code. A lot line change is any alteration of the lot line or dimensions of any lots, whether or not shown on a plat previously approved and filed in the Orange County Clerk’s Office, and the alteration will result in land area that will become part of an existing adjacent lot, provided that no new lots are created. Lot Line Changes shall not create non-conforming lots or make existing lots more non-conforming. Lot Line Changes shall not make a non-conforming lot into a conforming lot. A Lot Line Change is not a subdivision. Mr. Taylor said the remainder of the Local Law deals with the procedures and the requirements for the submission of the Local Law. There is a lessened submission requirement and a public hearing will be at the Planning Board’s determination. Mr. Taylor said if a previous variance or permits were granted for a piece of property the Code Enforcement Officer will make the determination if a new application is needed in order to go before the Zoning Board. Mr. Taylor asked the Town Board to consider submitting the Local Law for Lot Line Changes to the Planning and Zoning Boards and the Code Compliance Officer for their consideration and comments.


Councilman Woolsey suggested giving the Planning Board, Zoning Board and the Code Compliance Officer a time limit for returning their comments to the Town Board. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, to send the Code Amendment for Lot Line Changes to the Zoning and Planning Boards and the Code Compliance Officer for their review and comments. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

   B.
Zoning Law Amendment for Residential Lot Areas: Buildable Area

            Mr. Taylor said the Town Board has had extensive conversations on this matter and the drafted Local Law adds a note provision to the new tables for Minimum Buildable Area for residential building lots to account for lot shapes that produce building envelopes that are too small to contain the minimum buildable area set forth in the table. The note allows immediately adjacent land on the lot that is also free of constraints to the counted towards the minimum buildable area. This change has no application to multi-family dwellings, which are subject to the usable area standard rather than the minimum buildable area. The purpose of this local law is to amend the standards imposed by Section 185-48.5 of the Town of Newburgh Zoning Code for proposed residential lots which do not meet the minimum buildable area standard as a result of the lot’s shape or configuration resulting in the building envelope that is smaller than the minimum build area rather than the presence of environmentally constrained lands in the building envelope.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, to refer the Zoning Law amendment for Residential Lots Areas; Buildable Area Amendment to the Planning Board for their review and comments. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

   C.
Grandfathering Amendment for Environmentally Sensitive Area


Mark Taylor said the purpose of this local law is to provide an exception from the standards imposed by the Town of Newburgh Zoning Code for proposed subdivisions and site plans, that are the subjects of pending applications which have progressed before the Planning Board to final approval as of the date of enactment of the local law adding to the Zoning Code. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Mark Taylor to refer the Grandfathering Amendment for Environmental Sensitive Areas to the Planning Board for their review and comments. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    


   D.
Work Force Housing Amendment


Mr. Taylor said in the Comprehensive Plan there was a discussion and a proposal for a new approach to Work Force Housing. Presently the Town has an affordable housing provision that allows projects in the R1, R2, R3, B and IB zones in the Town. In the current Code there is a one to three ratio bonus for Affordable Housing. Mr. Taylor said there are two alternatives that the Town Board can consider for future housing projects in the Town. The first is to establish an Affordable Housing Zone and the second approach is a spreader approach which means it will be mandatory for all projects to include a percentage of Affordable Housing in their project. Mr. Taylor said Orange, Dutchess and Ulster Counties did a study for regional housing needs and all municipalities must comply with the studies recommendations. The Town of Newburgh is required to have 1,772 affordable owner occupied units and 419 rental units in the year 2010 with a target of 376 owner occupied units and 143 rental units. For the year 2020 the Town of Newburgh will be required to have 2,786 owner occupied units and 574 rental units. 

Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board Members to review the material given to them and direct any questions they may have to Mr. Taylor before he drafts an amendment. 
9.
   PARKS AND RECREATION: Seasonal Employees


Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, has submitted a Seasonal Employees and Maintenance Crew list for 2011 Chadwick Camp. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 15, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire Seasonal Employees and a Maintenance Crew for the 2011 Chadwick Camp as follows:


Camp Chadwick


          17 hires


Team Camp


  

3 hires


Young Campers/Muchkin/Junior Camps
2 hires


Playground




4 hires


Floater 2




2 hires


Maintenance




4 hires

 
The rate of pay ranges from $7.25 per hour to $10.40 per hour. 


The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – abstain. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 2 abstain; 0 absent.    

10.
   HIGHWAY: Authorization to Post for Seasonal Employees and Promotions


Supervisor Booth said Darrell Benedict, the Highway Superintendent, is requesting to post the positions for 1 HEO and 3 MEO’s to fill the various open positions. He is also requesting to hire 8 full time Seasonal positions. Mr. Bennedict’s memo states that at the present time the Highway Department has 6 drainage jobs waiting to start on roads and easements, patching complaints and road work that need to be done.

 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 25, 2011, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to post the positions of 1 HEO worker and 3 MEO workers. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  


DISCUSSION: Councilman Bello asked what the pay rate will be. 


Supervisor Booth said the rates will be on the postings. The HEO and the MEO positions rate is in the bargaining units approved salaries. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

11.
   POLICE: Authorization for Purchase of Police Vehicles (Update)


Supervisor Booth said on February 7, 2011 the Town Board approved to authorize the Police Department to purchase a 2011 Chevrolet at a State Bid cost of $27,223.66. Based on a reduction of the cost in a deletion from the state bid the actual cost of the vehicle is $27,242.41, which is an increase of $18.75. Chief of Police John Mahoney is requesting Town Board’s authorization for the updated cost of the vehicle.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reapprove part of the motion made on February 7, 2011 made by Councilman Bello seconded by Councilman Piaquadio to approve ONE - 2011 Chevrolet Tahoe Special Service Vehicle (4 wheel drive) at a cost of $27,223.66 from New York State Bid # PC64892 from Hoselton Chevrolet. The motion passed 5-0. The new amount to purchase this vehicle is $27,242.41. This motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
   COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY: Maintenance Agreement with Firthcliffe 







       Technologies


Councilman Piaquadio said that he and Supervisor Booth had a meeting with Fred Lewis from Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc. located in Cornwall, New York to discuss the progress made and to upgrade the Town of Newburgh’s computers. Mr. Piaquadio said the Accounting Department is the only department left to be installed on the new system and Animal Control will be made able to view the BAS system. The back up system is being done every night off site. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a block of 37.5 hour for computer repair from Firthcliffe Technologies, Inc. located at 198 Willow Avenue in Cornwall, New York for the amount of $3,000.00. The funds will come from the Computer Maintenance Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
13.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Proposed Litigation-Orange County Choppers

MOTION was made at 8:17 p.m. by Councilman Bello to go into Executive Session to discuss the Orange County Choppers Litigation. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made at 8:50 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth said no action was taken during Executive Session and none is anticipated now.
14.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:51 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:51 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

